CLAREMONT / WEASTE BUDGET SUB-COMMITTEE

24th NOVEMBER 2003.

Present:
Roy Marsh, Cllr Janice Heywood; Cllr Tony Ullman, Margaret Parnham.

Officers:
Alan Westwood, Mick Walbank, Sandra Derbyshire, Catherine Keelan 

Apologies:
Cllr Alan Clague , Jackie Gandy.

1. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 22nd SEPTEMBER 2003

The minutes were accepted as a correct record subject to the inclusion of Margaret Parnham’s apologies for absence.

2. MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Balance Statement
The up-to-date balance statements for the Devolved Budget was noted. (Balance sheets attached).  It was noted that with the commitment of £8000 to Fairbridge deferred until April 2004, there was £12,192 remaining to be spent in 2003/04.

(b) Feedback from Funding Recipients
(i) General

Members advised that Community Committee was concerned that there should be good feedback from recipients of funding for two reasons in particular.  Firstly, reasons of probity to show that the money had been spent for the agreed reasons and secondly, to give some indication of whether the expenditure had been effective in achieving its aims.

Sandra Derbyshire gave a report on the current procedure for requesting feedback and copies of receipts 3 months after a payment was made.  Feedback reports were now coming in and were being reported to Budget Groups.  Funding application forms had a section which showed whether the applicants had failed to provide receipts for use of a previous award.

The feedback form and any other issues could be covered in more depth at the training being arranged for budget group members from all Community Committees.

(ii) Community Sports Development

Members noted feedback reports about the Community Sports Development summer programme and the bi-annual report to August.  Members agreed that the work of the Community Sports Development Officer (CSDO) was a valuable input to the area.

Members noted that CSDOs had been appointed across the city using funds from community committees.  The Education & Leisure Directorate had revised their budgets so that the posts could be funded entirely from mainstream funds from April 2005.  The posts could be partially mainstreamed from April 2004 but the directorate was some £50,000 short of the total costs for 2004/05.  Members agreed to:

RECOMMEND: that Community Committee commit £5,000 from their 2004/05 budget towards the cost of maintaining the CSDO service in the area.

(iii) Greater Manchester Police

Members noted a monitoring form completed by Greater Manchester Police, who had used funding from community committees to fund an annual homewatch conference.

(iv) Salford Heart Care Support Group

Members noted a letter from the above group thanking committee for their contribution towards the costs of their drop-in project.

(c) Information leaflet for 11 – 16 year olds
Members received and noted copies of the leaflet that had been produced and distributed via local high schools.

(d) Community use of Schools Budget
Sandra Derbyshire and Catherine Keelan provided members with a pack of information about the community use of schools budget.  They advised that all existing commitments were being met until 31st March 2004.  Groups would be asked to apply for funding from 1st April.  

The applications would then be considered by community committees.  Approved payments would be made directly to schools and would be based on the hours of use, the school facility used (e.g., playing field, hall, classroom), and the caretaker’s wages if appropriate.

Budgets were changing in stages from historical spend to a population-based figure.  This meant a decreasing budget for Claremont / Weaste.  The sum available for 2003/04 is £19,936, compared to a historical spend of £22,047.

The projected overspend of £2,121 has however become a projected underspend of £13,546 for the following reasons:

· A Boys Brigade group was claiming for less hours per night than anticipated;

· A karate group had gone from meeting twice weekly to once weekly;

· A morris dancing group had moved from one school to another and had not yet submitted an application for funding for use of the new school.

Members were advised that the Community Use of Schools Budget was ring-fenced and that any underspend could be carried forward.

RESOLVED: that, bearing in mind the above points:

(i)   there could be active publicising of this budget locally;

(ii)  the funded groups should be asked to provide details of the areas of residence of their members and, if appropriate, other community committees should then be asked to contribute to the support of those groups from April 2004.

(iii) the possibility of combining the Community Use of Schools Budget with the Devolved Budget should be pursued at the training events being organised.

3. APPLICATIONS FOR FUNDING

Budget Group considered eight applications for funding.  

RESOLVED: That the following applications be dealt with as shown:

	APPLICANT
	SUM APPLIED FOR / PURPOSE
	RECOMMENDATION

	North Manchester ME Suport Group
	£280 for cost of Xmas event.
	RECOMMEND payment of £28 to reflect the proportion of group members from Claremont / Weaste.

	Langworthy Juniors F.C.
	£1740 for cost of coaching courses and winter training.
	RECOMMEND payment of £870 to reflect the proportion of club members from Claremont / Weaste.

	Weaste Community Watch
	£1560 to cover rental costs for the Meadows Community Resource Centre. 


	RECOMMEND payment of £1560.

	Salford Stroke Club
	£1332 for Xmas event.
	RECOMMEND payment of £161 to reflect the proportion of club members from Claremont / Weaste. 

	Peterloo Court
	£493.18 to cover costs of craft class for 15 weeks
	RECOMMEND payment of £500

	Salford City Council Events Team
	£2000 towards cost of fireworks for Buile Hill bonfire
	RECOMMEND refusal on grounds that this should be mainstream funded.

	Message Trust – Eden Bus
	£3006 to cover bringing the bus to Weaste each week for 3 months
	RECOMMEND payment of £3006

	Charity Event
	£1600 costs of a fund-raising event for Royal Manchester Children’s Hospital
	RECOMMEND refusal on the grounds that it is inappropriate expenditure for community committee and that applicant is an individual, not a group


Mick Walbank, Neighbourhood Co-ordinator was asked to take the following actions in relation to the applications received:

· Speak to Peterloo Court about the ongoing funding for the craft course;

· Arrange a meeting with The Message and G. M. Police to discuss ongoing funding of the Eden Bus;

· Advise Royal Manchester Children’s Hospital about the application for funding of a charity evevnt.

4. WEASTE YOUTH CLUB

Members were advised that holding a youth club in the building within Salford Reds ground was proving impracticable.  This was because of the nature of the building and its facilities; its location within the ground; and the need to control access via the gate to the ground.  The immediate plan was to engage the young people in off-site activities for the time being.

The Youth Service proposed two longer-term options:

· Arrange transport to take the young people to the Height Youth Centre on Wednesday nights if arrangements could be made with the group which currently hires the centre on that night;

· Extend the detached youth work in Weaste.

The Youth Service favoured the first option and were seeking approval from community committee as a funder of the club.

Budget Group members felt that efforts should be made to relocate the club within Weaste before anything else was tried and agreed to.

RECOMMEND: that the Youth Service be asked to explore the possibility of using either All Hallows or Tootal Drive School before any other option is pursued.

5. MEETINGS IN 2004

26th January

22nd March

24th May

26th July

27th September

22nd November

(all Mondays; all at 4.30 pm unless agreed otherwise).
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